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This term has been another fun 
filled, busy term. I am sure these 
newsletters are getting longer!  
School has been filled with the normal 
Christmas Sparkle and Shine this term. 
Nursery and Reception Christmas shows 
included Shepherds wrapped in tea towels, 

the cardboard angel wings with wonky 
halos and a doll baby Jesus in the manger. 

The choir have been busy performing in the 
local community and graced the Stage at 
Glyndebourne performing in the One Voice 
Festival.  We know just how special this is for 
parents, children and staff included.
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The teachers are taking the 
children’s lead and are 
frantically preparing for the 
traditional end of term 
pantomime- oh yes we are! 

The last day of term includes 
- festive dress, Pantomime, 
Christmas dinner and a party or 2. 

I am sure everyone will need s rest 
after an incredibly busy day and term. 
Not only do the children need to rest 
and recharge but the families and staff 
do too. A huge amount of effort, 
energy and dedication have gone into 
this term’s events and I would like to 
say a huge thank you to our amazing 
Polegate School team and all our 
families and wish you all a very 
peaceful, relaxing holiday. 

On Friday 1st December, some very 
courageous Year 4 pupils took on the 
ultimate 'Pantomime Technology 
Challenge' - to help Belle make a 
vehicle to transport her books to the 
Beast's castle.  

The children were given 1 hour to design and build 
their creations, which included rotating bookshelves 
and a convertible roof, before the final judging took 
place. The children were inventive, resilient and 
fantastic representatives of Polegate School! Well 
done to Isaac, Kairon, Lola and Ella-Mai!

PANTOMIME TECHNOLOGY CHALLENGE

IT’S CHRISTMAS TIME!

Polegate Choir 
Spreading the 
Festive Cheer 

Our wonderful KS2 choir performed 
for the residents at a local care home. 
There were happy tears and smiles 
throughout the performance and the 
residents and staff were hugely 
grateful. Well done to the children 
who continue to rehearse week upon 
week for the various musical events 
we are attending this term. Polegate 
choir, you are all amazing!  

POLEGATE CHOIR
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Children that have taken part in 
Rock Steady this term shared 
their work with the school this 
week delivering an amazing 
concert.  We were entertained 
by 4 fanatastic bands- 
• The Watermelons  
• Black Pythons 
• Ricrollers 
• The Beekeepers  

Forest school, although 
wet, windy and muddy 
has been wonderful 
again this term. 

The children have continued 
investigate, explore, problem solve 
and more. Working in Forest School 
the children are developing a 
relationship between themselves and 
the natural world. Thank you for 
providing the children with forest 
school clothing and footwear. I know 
on a busy school run this can be very 
challenging!  

FOREST SCHOOL

ROCK STEADY CONCERT 
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Lily Woodham is visiting school on 
Thursday 25th January 

We have raised a massive £941 so far! Children may 
come into school in trainers on the day if they don't 

already have PE. 

NURSERY OPEN DAY
Families were invited to a Christmas themed open afternoon at 
nursery recently. What a lovely session it was. Super atmosphere! 

Sports for Champions visitRARING2GO

You can now 
download The 

Winter copy of the 
Raring2go 

Magazine here

https://magazines.raring2go.co.uk/eastbourne/winter2023/
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MY HAPPY MIND
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HEALTHY HABITS IS COMING 
TO A VENUE NEAR YOU!

HERE IS SOME STUNNING YEAR 1 WRITING! 

If you would like support to eat 
well and get more active as a 
family, come and join us for a 
free, fun programme in the 
New Year! 
Interested?  
Want to find out more? 
Visit our website now for further 
details: 
https://www.eastsussexchildre
n.nhs.uk/healthy-habits/ 
Or give us a call on 
0300 123 4062 

TALK FOR WRITING

Term 2 included two 
inset days. I hope 
you all enjoyed a 

couple of November 
long weekends. 
On these days the 

teachers and support 
staff participated in Talk 

for Writing. 

The impact of this 
training is clear with 

children producing some 
amazing work.  
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Ivy Rogers wrote a 
beautiful poem at 
home. 
Ivy was rightly very proud 
of her work. It is so lovely 
to see the children 
practising their writing skills 
at home and sharing their 
success with such pride. 

Keep sharing - Mrs Jones 
thoroughly enjoys reading 
all your stories and poems!

A BEAUTIFUL POEM

Year 1 are really enjoying 
being a buddy for the 
Reception children! 

The children had a wonderful buddy 
session where some children spent 
time in the Year 1 classroom and 
some spent time in the Reception 
classroom. The Year 1 buddies led 
some activities, had a chat with their 
buddies and were just so lovely with 
the Reception children. 

YEAR 1 BUDDIES



DIARY DATES

15th December 
Last Day of Term 2 

18th Dec – 1st Jan 
2024 

Christmas Holiday 

2nd January 2024 
Term 3 first day  

12th January 
6MU class assembly 

19th January 
2D class assembly 

25th January 
Sports for 

Champions visit 

26th January 
3L class assembly 

2nd February 2024 
INSET Day 

6th February 
Parents Consultations 

8th February 
Parents Consultations 

21st February 
Year 2 Great Fire of 
London Workshop 

15th April 2024 
INSET Day

Congratulations to the team of girls and boys who 
represented Polegate at the annual Sportshall 
Athletics competition at Willingdon Secondary 
School recently. 
With events ranging from a 6 lap parlauf to a 1 minute speed-bounce, we competed 
in lots of different activities with varying degrees of success! What was consistent 
though, was the exemplary behaviour and team spirit of the group. Well done to 
everyone that took part. We will get the overall results at the end of the week. 
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SPORTS NEWS 
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PARKING
The children have been out on 
parking patrol this week sharing a 
very important message.  
Driving children to school is seen as the most convenient 
choice for parents with busy lives. Many parents take the 
view that by driving their children to school they are keeping 
them safe. Yet the combination of each individual decision 
means an increase in vehicle traffic and congestion 
particularly at the school gate. 

Many children now miss out on the opportunity to develop 
vital road safety skills with their parents on the way to 
school. They fail to build up confidence and learn the ability 
to manage risk walking around their local community. 

Walking can improve overall fitness levels in children and 
adults. It is a cheap low impact way to exercise. Getting 
active in our daily lives can have a big impact on health 
issues.  

We realise that there are some parents/carers who have 
no alternative but to drive their children to school, however, 
many are driving short distances where walking is a real 
option. Even those who have to drive to school can do their 
bit by parking away from the school entrance and walking 
for part of the journey. Please can we ask all families to 
respect our local community parking with care. Residents at 
Charles Moore Court and Old School Close have recently 
sent a reminder that parking bays are private and that 
many residents require easy access due to wheelchair use. 

What can you do to help keep everyone 
safe around the school gates? 

Please don’t:  
• Block the road - emergency vehicles 

and other traffic may need access  

• Park on yellow lines, zig-zags or block 
the school entrance 

• Park on the pavement, across 
dropped kerbs or residents’ driveways 

• Park opposite or within 10 metres of a 
junction 

• Park where you will cause 
inconvenience to other road users 

• Leave your vehicle with the engine still 
running 

• Stop in the middle of the road to drop 
your child off, even for a few seconds.  

These changes make a real difference to the congestion 
around schools, making the school run less stressful and far 
safer for everyone. Not only that but they will help your child’s 
education. Research has shown that children who walk or 
cycle to school are more receptive to learning at the start of 
the school day than those who travel to school by car. 

 

 

You may have noticed a new storage 
unit outside the school office. 
To create a community of readers- parents, grandparents, 
children… we would like to start a community book swap. If you 
have any books that you would like to donate please add to the 
Book Burrow, likewise feel free to borrow a book or 2.  

The top section will be for adults and the bottom for children.  

Happy reading!! 

BOOK EXCHANGE - THE BOOK BURROW  



Winter Extravaganza 
What an amazing event! Fireworks 
and Christmas together, what more 
could you want? The event was well 
attended and, as always, a sell out 
event.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Wreath making 
Fun and laughter was fully included 
during the Christmas Wreath making 
evening. The wreaths look stunning!   

 

 

 

Breakfast with Santa 

Christmas magic with Santa. The PFA 
hosted Santa here at Polegate School. 
Children had the opportunity to meet 
Santa as well as patriciate in 
Christmas crafts. Fun was had by one 
and all.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you so much to our 
wonderful PFA for hosting 
incredible events and raising 
funds for the school. We are all 
so looking forward to the start of 
the KS2 Trim Trail! 

 

 

 

The PFA have had an incredibly busy term!

PFA NEWS
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CHILDCARE
HELP PAYING FOR 
YOUR CHILDCARE 

Government help 
with childcare 

costs for parents. 
 Whether you have 

toddlers or teens, you 
could get support. 

 
 
 

THE CURRENT OFFER 
In England, all parents 

and carers of 3 & 4 
year-olds are entitled 
to 15 hours a week 

childcare support with 
registered childcare 
providers. Eligible 

working parents and 
carers of children 

aged 3-4 can also get 
an additional 15 hours 

childcare support, 
bringing their total up 
to 30 hours a week. 

Some eligible parents 
of 2-year-old children 

may also be entitled to 
15 hours childcare 

support, if they receive 
some additional forms 

of government 
support.

CLICK HERE
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The children in Miss Budd’s 
‘Let’s Celebrate’ club have 
had a wonderful term of all 
things celebrations! 

We have learnt about lots of different 
worldviews and have created art 
based on them. We have celebrated 
Bonfire Night, Diwali and Christmas. 
The children particularly enjoyed 
creating their own Diva lamp in 
celebration of Diwali. 

 

 

RECEPTION TRIP

LET’S CELEBRATE!

WOW! What a 
wonderful first school 
trip for Reception. 

The children were so excited to walk to 
the local church to explore what a church 
is like on the inside. They listened to the 
Christmas story, sang some of their 
Nativity songs and went on a hunt around 
the church to find some of the important 
places/objects. 

We had such a lovely time and the 
children represented Polegate amazingly! 
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KEEPING SAFE ONLINE
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WWW.CHILDRENSCOMMISSIONER.GOV.UK/THEBIGAMBITION
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Polegate School 
Oakleaf Drive 
Polegate 
East Sussex BN26 6PT 
Tel: 01323 482404 
Email: info@polegateschool.co.uk

Feedback 
We’d love to hear your feedback and 

any new ideas you have. Please send 
us your thoughts via the contact us 

page on the school website: 

www.polegateschool.co.uk

Twit ter
Start of Term 3 
Tuesday 2nd 

January 
2024 

Diary Dates Archive
      Be the first to 
     hear the news. 
Follow us on Twitter. 

We now have 
1,372 followers!

You can read all the previous 
newsletters on our website.

ATTENDANCE
Class 2D and class 4S are 
clearly incredibly healthy, 
having won 4 attendance 
certificates each so far! 

Keep up the good 
attendance!

RA =    96.4% 

RB =     91.9% 

RH =    94.8% 

1F =         95% 

1G =     96.3% 

1S =      94.9% 

2C =    96.8% 

2D =    97.5% 

2K =    96.3% 

3JS =    98.1% 

3L =     95.5% 

3T =     95.4% 

4H =    95.2% 

4EH =  94.5% 

4S =     96.8% 

5D =    94.8% 

5MD =    96% 

5K =    92.3% 

6M =   95.4% 

6MU = 94.6% 

6W =   94.9% 

Christmas is a time of joy and celebration, but we know it can be difficult 
for some children with special educational needs such as Autism or ADHD. 

Below we have compiled a list of websites which provide many tips for the festive period. With good planning and clear 
communication, we hope these tips will help you to have an enjoyable Christmas!  

 

https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/additional-needs-disabilities/support-home-school/send-christmas/ 

https://www.autism.org.uk/advice-and-guidance/professional-practice/christmas-resources 

https://www.theschoolrun.com/surviving-festive-season-parents-tips-sen-kids 

https://www.adhdcentre.co.uk/tips-for-an-adhd-family-christmas/ 

 




